
ONEKAMA	TOWNSHIP	PARKS	&	RECREATION	COMMITTEE	
REGULAR	MEETING	THURSDAY,	MAY	17,	2018,	8	A.M	

.	
	

The	meeting	was	called	to	order	at	8	a.m.	by	Vice	Chairman	Mary	Lou	Millard.	
MEMBERS	PRESENT:	Al	Taylor,	Rich	Lapinski,	Kevin	Hughes,	Paul	Mueller,	Mary	Reed,	Leann	Burger,	
Millard.		
MINUTES:	Motion	by	Reed,	second	by	Taylor	to	approve	the	minutes	of	the	April	19,	2018	meeting	as	
presented.	Motion	carried.	
ONEKAMA	DAYS:	Taylor	suggested	contacting	a	person	who	paints	rocks,	as	an	entertainment	activity		
for	families	who	come	to	North	Point	Park	for	hot	dogs	and	snacks	on	Saturday	of	Onekama	Days.	He	
will	contact	the	lady	and	also	contact	Jim	Mrozinski	regarding	the	hot	dogs	and	snacks.	
PARK	SIGNAGE:	Reed	reported	the	signs	have	been	approved	and	are	paid	for.	Cost	was	approximately	
$6,448.	She	displayed	a	flyer	on	“10	Really	Good	Reasons	You	Should	Care	About	Arbor	Day”	which	she	
distributed	at	various	places	in	the	community	in	observance	of	Arbor	Day.	
	
GLEN	PARK:	Mueller		received	one	bid	so	far	to	cut	and	move	trees	from	the	pathways	in	Glen	Park.		
	
KAYAK	LAUNCH	UPDATE:	Taylor	is	awaiting	the	permit	from	the	Army	Corps	of	Engineers.	Launch	may	
be	installed	by	the	end	of	July.	
	
ROAD	ENDS:	Lapinski	distributed	copies	and	photos	he	did	of	a	thorough	inspection	of	the	township	and	
road	commission-owned	road	ends	in	the	township,	with	detailed	information	on	issues	with	various	
road	ends.	He	was	instructed	to	meet	with	Supervisor	David	Meister	and	Trustee		
James	Wisniski	to	further	discuss	the	report.	
	
SCHOOL:	Superintendent	Hughes	said	the	millage	renewal	passed.	June	8	is	the	last	day	of	school.	
Boilers	were	removed	and	will	be	replaced	with	high	efficient	boilers.	Because	of	construction,	there	will	
be	limited	summer	programs.	On	May	29,	June	1	and	June	2	the	school	will	host	a	District	Softball	
Tournament.		
	
WATERSHED:	Reed	said	the	group	is	checking	nine	different	sites	for	bacteria,	and	has	contracted	with	
District	#	10	Health	Department	to	do	the	work.	The	fund-raiser	is	July	28	at	the	home	of	Lee	LaFleur.	
	
PLA:	Taylor	reported	the	banners	are	up.	The	group	is	in	charge	of	planting	the	petunias;	this	year	they	
will	be	will	be	planted	on	Wednesday,	May	23.	The	group’s	annual	meeting	for	members	only	will	be	
June	18	in	the	Village	Park.	The	annual	Block	Party	is	July	5	from	5	to	9	p.m.		
	
VILLAGE:	Leann	Burger	reported	for	Village	Council	President	Roger	Burger:	the	washrooms	in	the	park	
are	being	refurbished;	the	boat	docks	are	in.	The	Onekama	Garden	Club	and	the	village	are	working	
together	to	refurbish	the	park	water	fountain.	
	
PUBLIC	COMMENT:	None.	
ADJOURN:	9:10	a.m.	
	
Submitted	by	
Mary	Lou	Millard,	
Secretary	



	
	
	


